
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 
June 7, 2021 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Other’s present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh, 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows, and Solicitor P. Lin Davis. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the May 3, 

2021 minutes as written. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to approve the Robert L. 

Newton, Jr. add-on subdivision plan. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to advertise for 

sealed bids for the Vincent Avenue stormwater project funded by the Northumberland County 

Conservation District. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to advertise for sealed bids 

for the Clemens Road reconstruction project. 

 

A motion by Lance Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to waive the land 

development requirement for Watsontown Brick. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to purchase a 

Western Star truck chassis from Sunbury Motors and a dump body from Bradco Supply.   

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to advertise a public 

hearing for a driveway ordinance on July 6, 2021 at 7:00 P.M. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 

 

Chairman Gary E. Truckenmiller adjourned the meeting at 7:05 P.M. 

 


